
Date: April 23, 2024 

To: Mark D. Griffin, Chief Legal Counsel and Director 
Department of Law 

From: Joyce Pan Huang, Director 
City Planning  

Subject: Authorizing the Directors of City Planning, Capital Projects, and Public 
Works to apply for and accept a grant from the United States Department 
of Transportation for the 2024 Safe Streets and Roads for All Grant. 

Please prepare legislation authorizing the Directors of City Planning, Capital Projects, 
and Public Works to apply for and accept a grant in the amount of up to $10,000,000 
from the 2024 Safe Streets and Roads for All grant program. The grant will enable the 
city to advance the design of several corridors on its high injury network and implement 
supplemental planning and demonstration projects on other high crash segments. The 
legislation should also authorize the Director of City Planning, the Director of Capital 
Projects, and the Director of Public Works to employ one or more professional 
consultants and authorizing various written standard purchase and requirement 
contracts; determining the method of making the public improvements and of 
constructing safety improvements; and authorizing the directors to enter into one or 
more public improvement contracts for the making of the improvements. 

JPH 

Encl. 

cc: Ryan Puente, Deputy Chief of Staff, Chief Government Affairs Officer 
Ahmed Abonamah, Chief Finance Officer  
Jeff Epstein, Chief of Integrated Development 
James DeRosa, Director, Mayor’s Office of Capital Projects 
Frank Williams, Director, Public Works 
Stephanie Melnyk, Chief Assistant Director of Law 
Nancy Lanzola, Legislative Liaison, Department of Law 
Calley Mersmann, Senior Strategist, Transit and Mobility 



LEGISLATIVE SUMMARY 
City Planning Commission 

City of Cleveland 2024 Safe Streets for All Application 

Ordinance No:  594-2024 

Legislative Purpose: Authorizing the Directors of City Planning, Capital Projects, 
and Public Works to apply for and accept a grant in the 
amount of up to $10,000,000 of the Bipartisan Infrastructure 
Law Safe Streets and Roads for All FY2024 Award dollars for 
the purpose of design services for Lee Road, Lorain Avenue, 
and East 93rd Street; for supplemental planning, design, and 
quick-build demonstration projects for Kinsman Road, 
Superior Avenue, and Denison Avenue; and for project 
management services. 

Project Summary: The Directors of City Planning, Capital Projects, and Public 
Works shall be authorized to apply for and accept a grant in 
the amount of up to $10,000,000 from the Bipartisan 
Infrastructure Law Safe Streets and Roads for All FY2024 
program for design services for Lee Road, Lorain Avenue, 
and East 93rd Street; for supplemental planning, design, and 
quick-build demonstration projects for Kinsman Road, 
Superior Avenue, and Denison Avenue; and for project 
management services. Furthermore, the directors shall be 
authorized to employ one or more professional services 
consultants and authorized to enter into various written 
standard purchase and requirement contracts; to determine 
the method of making the public improvements and 
constructing safety improvements; to enter into one or more 
public improvement contracts for the design, supplemental 
planning, and installation of quick-build demonstration 
projects.  

Fees: N/A 

Duration: N/A  

Ward: 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, 9, 11, 14, 15 


